



Ukrainian Centre / Український Центр

705-673-7404 April 2023

Visit our Facebook page for the details and photos of all events and activities. https://www.facebook.com/UKRSeniorsCentreSudbury

Христос Воскрес! Воістину Воскрес!

With Gratitude - Thank You!

The Board of Directors of the Ukrainian Centre would like to acknowledge the very generous donation made by Taras Nemis & Melody Nemis Henry to the Centre. This donation will help defray the cost of new equipment and purchases to upgrade and modernize the facility. Taras & Melody made this donation in memory of their dear parents, James Metro and Chrissie Nemis, two proud first-generation Ukrainian Canadians. We are grateful for your timely gift and for supporting the Ukrainian Centre. Щиро дякуємо!

Delicious!

Pyrohy and Cabbage Rolls are available for sale. Call (705-673-7404) to place your order; we are open Monday-Friday from 8 am to 4 pm.



Some Upcoming Events

Friday, May 12th – Mother's Day 'High' Tea – 11:30 AM - \$25.00 – reserve your seat.

Thursday, May 18th – Ukrainian Vyshyvanka Day – wear your Ukrainian blouse/shirt with pride. Friday, June 23rd – Volunteer's & Seniors' BBQ lunch – June is Seniors' month.

<u>Friday, July 21st</u> - Blueberry Festival.

Sunday, August 27th — Ukrainian Garlic Food Fest — 11—3 PM. Thursday, September 7th — Ukrainian Heritage Day in Ont.

Annual General Meeting

The Centre's Annual General Meeting will take place on Wednesday, June 28th at 10:30 AM. This will be an 'in person' only meeting in the Centre's Great Hall.



Ukraine Humanitarian Fund

Since Ukraine was invaded in February 2022, the Ukrainian Centre has been fundraising and donating to various Ukraine Humanitarian Funds.

We are pleased to announce that to date, you have helped us raise almost \$218,000. We continue to accept monetary donations to reach a goal of \$250,000. Please help us to reach our goal!



Barvinok Residence has been sold!

Barvinok opened in 2003 with the last resident moving out in October 2021. It is sad to let the building go but financial costs were escalating, and the Board had no choice but to part with this piece of our history.





A big <u>Thank You!</u> goes out to Roma Shewciw for teaching Pysanka writing at a number of different workshops this past month. Roma is helping to keep this beautiful Ukrainian ancient art alive.

Join us on Sunday, April 16 at 2:00 pm in the Church Hall (St. Mary's Ukrainian Catholic Church) for an afternoon of traditional Ukrainian Easter "Hayivky" – round dances/songs.

Щиро запрошуємо всіх на традиційну Великодню Гаївку яка відбудеться в Церковній залі (Українська Католицька Церква Покрови Пресвятої Богородиці) в Неділю 16 го Квітня о 2 ій год.

